
103 College Road East • Princeton, New Jersey 08540  

phone 609-987-0880 • fax 609-987-0850 • www.nj.gov/njefa 

March 8, 2023 

James Roberts 

TriState Office 

Tristateoffice19034@gmail.com 

Re: OPRA request received March 6, 2023 

Dear Mr. Roberts: 

The New Jersey Educational Facilities Authority (“NJEFA” or the “Authority”) received your Open 

Public Records Act (“OPRA”) request March 6, 2023.  The official Records Custodian, Jamie 

O’Donnell, also received your OPRA request on March 6, 2023.  A response to your request was 

provided to you on March 7th, the 1st business day after the custodian’s receipt of said request.   

On March 7, 2023, the Authority provided, “the current meter rental information, which was redacted 

to exclude personally identifiable tax information and account information.”   

However, it has come to our attention that the incorrect invoice was attached to the March 7th response 

letter.  Attached please find the correct and current invoice for meter charges covering annual services 

related to postage for the period January 2023 to January 2024.  The invoice was redacted to exclude 

personally identifiable tax information and account information. Note that in my prior correspondence, 

I incorrectly referred to the invoice as one for “current meter rental information” when the invoice is 

actually for meter charges, not meter rental.  The Authority does not rent the meter. 

This response does not waive or limit any other rights afforded this Authority under OPRA, which are 

all expressly reserved.  If you have any further questions please contact Jamie O’Donnell, Custodian 

of Records, New Jersey Educational Facilities Authority at jamie.odonnell@njefa.nj.gov. 

Sincerely, 

Jamie O’Donnell 

Records Custodian 

/s/ Jamie O'Donnell




